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Dear Buzz Readers, 

First of all may I thank those that did help to arrange or attend our Revel 

Week of Events this year.  I was disappointed that the Wine and Wisdom 

did not happen due to lack of interest.   Quite a few new homes  have or 

are being built meaning quite a few new residents are coming to live in the 

village.  Hopefully If we  combine these  with those who are always ready 

to take part, perhaps next year will see a greater  enthusiasm for  our     

village events.    

The Play Park I am pleased to say is now  complete.  It is  already being  

enjoyed by local children and those on short visits to our village, which is 

very pleasing.  All we want now is for  everyone to show their respect  for 

it! 

It is hoped that a planning application regarding our Community Shop will 

be presented to Torridge District Council in a few weeks. 

If you wish to have something reported in our Village  Newsletter please let 

the editor know by the 20th October to be in time for the next issue. This 

can be personal or something which may be of interest to other readers. 

Perhaps something you would like sold or event  advertised. 

Sheila Cholwill  - Editor 

E-mail sheilacholwill@btinternet.com           Telephone 01288 381350 

DOG MESS WARNING PLEASE READ! 

We have enough dog bins around our village of 

Bridgerule for all dog owners to make use of them! 

There is no need for dog mess to be continually 

found by the river bank or in the village hall car 

park. If you are walking the dog and it does a poo it is your duty to 

pick it up and bin it.  If not be prepared to receive a fine! 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE               

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 3RD FROM 1.30 PM 

    Tables can be booked from Sheila on 01288 381350                  
at a cost of £5 each 

 
  Light Refreshments will be available 
     Traders can arrive from 12.30pm. 

 

If you have any contributions for our Table Top, with all profits made 

going to our Village Hall Funds please bring them on the morning of 

the sale or contact the above number Christine on 01288 381033 

 

 

 

 

AFTER-SCHOOL CHILDCARE NEEDED 

We are looking for someone local, reliable and kind to help 
with after-school pick-ups and care (approximately 3pm - 5pm) for 
our 5-year-old son from Bridgerule primary.  

This will be 2-3 days per week, starting in September. Competitive 
hourly rate offered.  

Please call Emily on 07920 516 775 with any questions.  
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Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views, opin-
ions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness, correct-
ness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not be 
liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, injuries, 
or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any manner it sees 
fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, offensive,          
defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, or is 
otherwise unacceptable. 

     

 BUDE AND DISTRICT 

 

 Neetside Community Centre 

 Bude 

            Cornwall   EX238LB. 

 

Telephone:  01288 355007 

Website: ageconcernbudedistrict.org 

 

To anyone who may like to help! 

 

Age Concern would welcome any volunteers who may live in our parish 

and feel that they would like to become a car-driver for them.  This is to 

take prospective clients to their medical appointments.   

 

Car drivers will get paid by their client a said sum and Age Concern make 

a top up payment for fuel if appropriate. 

 

If anyone is interested please contact the above telephone number for 

more details. 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Torrington Mobile Library visiting Bridgerule 

 

SEPTEMBER 14TH 

OCTOBER 12TH 

 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

    Customers will be able to come on board the library van, individually or 
in their household bubbles, to choose books and other items. To make sure 

that there are enough books to go around we will be limiting borrowing 
to 5 items per person for the time being.   

 
   Face masks to be worn, everyone to use the hand sanitiser and observe 
social distancing rules when using the mobile library.  Returned books will 

be quarantined for 72 hours.   

ST BRIDGET’S CHURCH 

 

 

 

GIFT DAY 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

SATURDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

FROM 2.30—4.00PM 

Tea and biscuits 
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SOME REVEL WEEK THOUGHTS! 

As a resident of Bridgerule, albeit only 16 years in the village, I would like 

to express my disappointment at the lack of support for the Revel Week 

activities.  The organizers did think and hoped that this year everyone 

would be eager to come together once again. The community spirit in the 

village is non-existent.  I always thought that if you moved to a village, it 

was to take part in village life.  The people that organise these events    

deserve all the backing they can get. 

Only 7 tables booked for Wine and Wisdom; the village hall is usually full 

for this event and so had to be cancelled.  The village show was a                   

reasonable success but out of the 60 adult entries, 3 people were            

responsible for 30 of those entries. I am sure there is a lot of talent in the 

village – this is your chance to show it off. 

The Car Treasure Hunt was welcomed by everyone but again there was 

only 10 entries. 12 teams took part in the Skittle Tournament.  Even with 

only 4 members per team people had to be cajoled into taking part. 

The bingo was a successful evening mainly due to the football team and 

their supporters. The ramble was a walking one this year due to new      

regulations regarding the use of red diesel in tractors.  It was well           

supported but not as popular as in previous years. 

Saturday’s family fun did not start until 3.45pm because of a lack of people 

at the start.  When it did begin the rounders proved very popular and the 

children pulled so hard on the tug o war rope that it broke completely in 

half!    

Any suggestions for different things for the Revel Week would be most 

welcome.  After all Revel Week is only once a year.   We need the support 

of the whole village and that means everyone who lives here.                      

EVERYONE!!   

The Jubilee celebrations were a great success why not the Revel? It does 

not bode well for the proposal to introduce a village shop. 

Joan Marshall 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                            
John & Sylvia McDougall  - Uplands              P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                   Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm               
Fred  & Shirley. Bond -The Green                        Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                  Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                    Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Neville & Wendy Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                                                    
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                            
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park               Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           
Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                               
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows      Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                               Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                     Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton            Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                            Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Alison & Shaun Stenton - 4 Bridge Park           Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                      
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                 Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                       
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                             
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                              Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             
Friends of Bridgrule School           Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                 Mark & Sarah—Javad                          
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                  Winnie Westlake—Arthmead 
Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                      Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow Biew 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR A PIANIST OR KEYBOARD PLAYER! 

 

The Tamarside Singers are a group of about 18, 

both male and female, who enjoy coming         

together on a regular basis to sing. 

Unfortunately at the moment we  have no        

permanent pianist. 

Our choir is led by Mr. Alan Quilter who is an accomplished musician. 

Tamarside sing popular classic songs, pop and religious and enjoy taking 

their songs to others. 

We practice on a Monday evening and our base is at the local Methodist 

Chapel. We sing at charity events, memory cafés, weddings and concerts. 

We are always eager to have new members. If you enjoy singing, just 

come along and try us out and hopefully you will want to join us on a   

regular basis. 

BUT at the moment we are without a regular accompanist.  Perhaps you 

have recently moved into our village and feel you may be able to help us 

or you know of a friend or acquaintance that can play for us. If so please         

contact Alan on 01288 382988 or Sheila on 01288 381350. We would love 

to hear from you. 

We are due to return to singing on September 12th at 7.30pm. 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
   NOTES 
 
Now that you are back from holiday, is it time 
to see that your passwords are worth it? Hope-
fully no one uses "password" as their password. Do try and include UPPER 
& lower case letters, and maybe a symbol, beyond a question mark, and a   
number or two. After all cyber crime is the thing nowadays. Why try theft or 
doorstep cons, when you can sit in front of the world's worst invention, your 
computer, and try to thieve money? 
 
The best form of password is 8 to 12 characters. With a number and symbol 
with upper and lower case letters, a 12 digit password would take a computer 
34,000 years to decode. Same pattern but only 10  digits the same machine, 
I'm told, would take 5 years. Only 6         characters-instantly. Frightening. 
You have to remember it as well ! 
 
The neighbourhood watch crime reports always make distressing   reading. 
Frequently a casual thief will just pick up anything left lying around - phone; 
jacket; handbag; wallet or car keys. With the latter all the criminal has to do 
is press the "open" button and see which vehicle responds ( as in New Tricks 
a night or two back.) With luck no person hiding inside.  
 
Devon and Cornwall continue to be one of the safest places to live work and 
visit in this country, with the second lowest crime rate in England. But the 
Alert doesn't say who is better. A lot of crime fell below the usual during the 
last two years of the pandemic. Since the return to almost normal life, the 
crime rate is rising again, but we are still second lowest in England. 
 
The police continue to watch for drug distribution and taking under the 
"County Lines" operation.  As always look after your stuff and look after 
your neighbours to keep yourselves crime free. 
Call 999 if it's happening now or 101 if later.                                               
Crimestoppers on     0800 555111 to give information anonymously. 
Don’t have nightmares! 
 

 

    John McDougall 

  Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 

   Telephone 01288 381237 
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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 217 BUDE PUBLIC TRANSPORT 
This is the only service the 217 provides for the village now 

 
 BRIDGERULE - HOLSWORTHY BUS TIMETABLE 

 
  Bude      Holsworthy        BRIDGERULE        Red Post        Bude 
   
  12.50            13.15                     13.30                 13.35           13.50             
  Bude       Red Post            BRIDGERULE       Holsworthy     Bude 
  10.40           10.54                      10.59                 11.14            11.40 
   

IN COMMEMORATION OF ELIZABETH MACARTHUR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rose Hitchings is sat at the picnic table, recently purchased by the Parish 

Council to commemorate a famous lady, Elizabeth Macarthur. 

This lady, born Elizabeth Veale,  at Lodgeworthy in 1766.  She  later married 

a John Macarthur at St. Bridget’s Church and together they sailed to        

Australia and had huge success with the production of Merino sheep.   

Rose has done quite a lot of research on Elizabeth and felt that                    

Bridgerule’s famous lady should be recognised. A plaque has now been  

ordered to be attached to the picnic table. This  will contain some                   

important factual information about Bridgerule’s famous lady. 

If any Buzz reader would like to read more about Elizabeth, Rose will be 

happy to help you. 
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REVEL WEEK RESULTS 

VILLAGE SHOW:   

 There were 63 Adult Entries and 29 Junior Entries. 

The overall Winner - Adults  Chris Hitchings accumulated  

 26 points and won the Perpetual Cup. 

 Runner-up Lisa Beer    24 points. 

The overall Winner of the Junior Entries  and accumulated 29 points was 

Alice Chandler.   

Main Results:   Adults 

Victoria Sandwich  1st.    Freda Lacey. 

    2nd.  Wendy Rimmer 

    3rd.   Lisa Beer 

Rock Buns   1st.   Lisa Beer 

    2nd. Freda Lacey 

    3rd.  Audrey Bewes 

 

Shortbread Biscuits:        1st.  Clarice Harris 

             2nd.  Chris Hitchings 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 
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Vegetables: 

 Carrots:       1st.     Colin Cholwill 

 Onions:        1st.    Chris Hitchings 

                     2nd.   Colin Cholwill 

             3rd.    Lisa Beer 

 Potatoes:    1st.    Chris Hitchings 

                   2nd.   Lisa Beer 

                 3rd.   Colin Cholwill   

           Runner Bean:          1st.    Lisa Beer 

    2nd.  Chris Hitchings 

    3rd.   Colin Cholwill 

 French Bean: 1st.    Chris Hitchings 

    2nd.   Lisa Beer 

 Beetroot:  1st. Chris Hitchings 

    2nd.   Colin Cholwill 

 Tomatoes: Cherry  1st.    Chris Hitchings 

    2nd.   Colin Cholwill 

 

 Tomatoes:  1st.    Chris Hitchings 

 

 3 other Vegetables:  1st.  Chris Hitchings 

        2nd. Colin Cholwill 

 Whopper:                    1st.  Lisa Beer  -    Cabbage 

        2nd  Colin Cholwill  - Beetroot 

        3rd  Chris Hitchings - Cucumber 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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Adults:  Craft 

 Floral Arrangement in Unusual Container:  

   1st.   Joan Marshall 

   2nd.  Lisa Beer 

Pot Plant. Flowering or non– flowering 

    1st.  Joan Marshall 

    2nd. Freda Lacey 

     3rd.  Lisa Beer 

Decorated Pebble: 

 1st.        Steve Steel 

 2nd.      Kathy Whatmore 

 3rd.       Gemma Furse 

Photography:  Beautiful Day 

 1st:       Steve Steel 

 2nd:      Lisa Beer 

Photography:  Favourite Pet 

            1st.       Lisa Beer 

 2nd.    Colin Cholwill 

Painting/Drawing 

 1st.      Joan Glessing 

 2nd.     Steve Steel 

Embroidery: 

 1st.      Joan Glessing 

 2nd      Christine Gee 

Crochet:    1st.    Rose Hitchings 

        2nd.  Joan Glessing           

Knitting:    1st.    Freda Lacey 

        2nd.  Joan Marshall 

        3rd.   Joan Glessing 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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Children’s Entries: 

    Victoria Sandwich: 

 Equal First:      Alice Chandler 

       Jasmine Master 

    Jam Tarts:        1st. Florence and Delilah Harris 

 Pizza Face:       1st. Alice Chandler 

 Necklace made out of Sweets:    1st.  Alice Chandler 

            Pizza Face:  1st Alice Chandler 

 Picture made out of Pasta:    

  1st.   Reuben Furse 

  1st.    Holly Price 

  1st     Alice Chandler 

  2nd   Laila George 

  2nd   Noah Furse 

  3rd   Elsie Stephens 

 Decorated Pebble: 

  1st    Florence Harris 

  1st    Alice Chandler 

  1st    Jasmin Masters 

  2nd   Reuben Furse 

  2nd   Harry Cholwill 

  2nd   Holly Price 

  3rd    Laila George 

  3rd    Mila Bickle 

 Painting: 

  1st  Harper Gliddon 

  1st  Harry Cholwill 

  2nd  Reuben Furse 

  2nd  Alice Chandler 

  3rd  Delilah Harris 

  3rd  Harper Gliddon 

Alice 

Heidi 

  Harry 
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    SKITTLE TOURNAMENT 

  12 teams took part in the skittle tournament. 

         Eventual winner:   Robs Wonders. 

       Rob and Julie Honey and Richard and Gill Heal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Runners up:  The Twits.  Rose, Freda, Angela and Sheila! 

 

SCARECROW ENTRIES: 

 

 1st. £10. PUB TAXI 

Scott and Kathy Whatmore  

 

2nd.  £5. Mark and Sarah Poole 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE HALL from just £20 
        Small Kitchen £5 

     Large kitchen £10 

 
  BOOKING CLERK 
 Telephone: 01288 381350 
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am   

             11.30—12.30 pm                                                                                                                           

   With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

        2 Weekly   

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 

 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 

 

15 

HIGHLY COMMENDED and each child receiving a box of chocolates 

         

 

        PADDINGTON 

               The Sanders Family 

ALSO HIGHLY COMMENDED  

  THE STEPHENS FAMILY OF WINTERLEAZE 

Disappointingly no child entered the decorated bicycle. 

Friends of Bridgerule organised  a successful  RAMBLE  AND BBQ 

Bridgerule Football Club held a very successful BINGO EVENING. 

mailto:/shazforty@hotmail.com
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FINANCIAL STRUGGLES? HELP IS AVAILABLE 

    

If you are struggling to get help with 
       A change of income 
       Benefits 
       Debt / Budgeting 
       Mental Health Support 

  Contact WISER MONEY 
  01823 299050 
  
wisermoney@navigatecharity.org.uk 

If you are on Universal Credit Go to your online journal and message 
your work coach 

For advice from the Local North Devon 
Citizens Advice Bureau 
  
  

Call  01271 377077 
  
They are a referral partner of Northern 
Devon Foodbank, who will be able to 
issue you with a food bank voucher if 
appropriate. 
  
  

Free National CAB Helpline 
  
They can help address your crisis and 
provide 
Support to → 
  
     0808  2082138 
  

 
 Help you navigate the benefits  system 
      to maximise your income 
      identify any additional grants you   
could be entitled to. 

The Torridge District Council 
Emergency Hardship fund may be      
able to help 
  
It is administered by Encompass 
  
  

  Call them on 01271 371499 and se-
lecting 
   ‘community helpline’ option 
  
  They are open 9.30am – 3.00pm   
Monday to   Friday. 

Christians Against Poverty 
  
  

Telephone  07369 226007 
 (Tues, Wed pm and Thursdays) 

  
If you are a housing association tenant 
  

There are ways your housing officer can 
help and give advice.  Contact them. 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

                Non-urgent phone calls 101 

 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 253 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Holsworthy Library                  ……………………………………….. 01409 253514 

   Holsworthy NHS Dental Care ...........................................01409  255525 

   Holsworthy Post office & Sorting Office ..... 01409 253608/01409 253236 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ................01409 259001 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ….......01237 4228700 

   Bridgerule Parish Council Clerk ..Rachel Perry…………………07980 543209 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Post Office The Crescent Bude  …...…………………………........01288 352048 

   April Lodge Dental Practice      ……………………………………… .01288 352340 

   Bude Library                                ……………………………………….0300 123 4111 

  Bude Tourist Information Centre      ………………………………...01288 354240 

  Cornwall Council   New County Hall  Truro  ……………….…….0300 123 4100 

  North Devon District Hospital  ………………………………………….01271 322577 

  Derriford Hospital  ………………………………………………………….. 01752 202082 

 South West Water  24 Hour Emergency Helpline                  0344 346 2020 

 Western Power…………Report Power Cut…………………………..0800 6783 105 

                                    Or ring 105 for free 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

   Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

3rd   September      J. Guy 

18th September     M.  Shears 

25th September    At St. Bridget’s 

 

  2nd October     C. Drew   Harvest Festival   

   Friends of St. Bridget’s have been invited 

16th  October     Rev. S. Leigh -  Sacrament 

23rd  October     At St Bridget’s 

TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

Telephone 01288 381011 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Marilyn Pickett  for 11th September 

Suzanne Cogdell  for the 20th September 

Rachel Smith for 21st September 

Trevor Snowdon for 22nd September 

Brian Beadle for 22nd September 

Julie  King  for the 24th September 

Gill Hedley for 26th September 

Alan Weekes for 29th September 

Barbara Bowden for 9th October 

Ken James for 19th October 

The village sends its Best Wishes to Gary Bowler. 

 

                                                 As Chairman of  Revel Week  I wish to thank  

                                                 Phoebe for putting her name forward as our       

                 Jubilee/Revel  Queen and carrying out her   

                           duties  albeit  slightly different this year, 

 

        NEXT BRIDGERULE COFFEE CLUB 

TUESDAY 13TH SEPTEMBER 

10.30AM 

THE regular ART AND CRAFT MEETINGS  re-group 

after their summer recess on Wednesday September 7th 

at 2.30pm. New members most welcome. 
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ST. BRIDGET’S PARISH CHURCH 

                          SUNDAY SERVICES 11,00am 

4th September        Morning Prayer     Mary A 

11th September     Sung Eucharist       Dr. Paul 

18th September    Joint Service at Methodist Chapel 

25th September    Harvest Eucharist— Rector 

2nd October           Harvest Festival at Methodist Chapel 

9th October           Sung Eucharist—Dr. Paul 

16th October        Joint Service with the Methodist Chapel 

23rd October        Ecumenical All Age Eucharist  -  Rector 

Members and Friends of    

Bridgerule Coffee Club        

enjoyed a trip to Exmouth 

recently,  going on the Stuart 

Line River Cruiser on the              

river Exe. 

BRIDGERULE COFFEE 
CLUB 

After lunch the group             

travelled around the town 

on the land train. 
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BRIDGERULE METHODIST CHURCH 

   Welcome you to their  SERVICES  11.00am 

 

3rd   September      J. Guy 

18th September     M.  Shears 

25th September    At St. Bridget’s 

 

  2nd October     C. Drew   Harvest Festival   

   Friends of St. Bridget’s have been invited 

16th  October     Rev. S. Leigh -  Sacrament 

23rd  October     At St Bridget’s 

TATSON FARMHOUSE 

BED & BREAKFAST 

Telephone 01288 381011 

   tatsonfarmholidays.co.uk 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Birthday Wishes to: 

Marilyn Pickett  for 11th September 

Suzanne Cogdell  for the 20th September 

Rachel Smith for 21st September 

Trevor Snowdon for 22nd September 

Brian Beadle for 22nd September 

Julie  King  for the 24th September 

Gill Hedley for 26th September 

Alan Weekes for 29th September 

Barbara Bowden for 9th October 

Ken James for 19th October 

The village sends its Best Wishes to Gary Bowler. 

 

                                                 As Chairman of  Revel Week  I wish to thank  

                                                 Phoebe for putting her name forward as our       

                 Jubilee/Revel  Queen and carrying out her   

                           duties  albeit  slightly different this year, 

 

        NEXT BRIDGERULE COFFEE CLUB 

TUESDAY 13TH SEPTEMBER 

10.30AM 

THE regular ART AND CRAFT MEETINGS  re-group 

after their summer recess on Wednesday September 7th 

at 2.30pm. New members most welcome. 
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FINANCIAL STRUGGLES? HELP IS AVAILABLE 

    

If you are struggling to get help with 
       A change of income 
       Benefits 
       Debt / Budgeting 
       Mental Health Support 

  Contact WISER MONEY 
  01823 299050 
  
wisermoney@navigatecharity.org.uk 

If you are on Universal Credit Go to your online journal and message 
your work coach 

For advice from the Local North Devon 
Citizens Advice Bureau 
  
  

Call  01271 377077 
  
They are a referral partner of Northern 
Devon Foodbank, who will be able to 
issue you with a food bank voucher if 
appropriate. 
  
  

Free National CAB Helpline 
  
They can help address your crisis and 
provide 
Support to → 
  
     0808  2082138 
  

 
 Help you navigate the benefits  system 
      to maximise your income 
      identify any additional grants you   
could be entitled to. 

The Torridge District Council 
Emergency Hardship fund may be      
able to help 
  
It is administered by Encompass 
  
  

  Call them on 01271 371499 and se-
lecting 
   ‘community helpline’ option 
  
  They are open 9.30am – 3.00pm   
Monday to   Friday. 

Christians Against Poverty 
  
  

Telephone  07369 226007 
 (Tues, Wed pm and Thursdays) 

  
If you are a housing association tenant 
  

There are ways your housing officer can 
help and give advice.  Contact them. 
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

                Non-urgent phone calls 101 

 

   Holsworthy Medical Centre    ……………………………………... 01409 253 692 

   Holsworthy Hospital               ……………………………………......01409 253424 

   Holsworthy Library                  ……………………………………….. 01409 253514 

   Holsworthy NHS Dental Care ...........................................01409  255525 

   Holsworthy Post office & Sorting Office ..... 01409 253608/01409 253236 

   Holsworthy Rural Community Transport team ................01409 259001 

   Torridge District Council…   www.torridge.gov.uk ….......01237 4228700 

   Bridgerule Parish Council Clerk ..Rachel Perry…………………07980 543209 

   Stratton Medical Centre           …………………………………….... 01288 352133 

   Stratton Hospital                       ………………………………………...01288 320100 

   Post Office The Crescent Bude  …...…………………………........01288 352048 

   April Lodge Dental Practice      ……………………………………… .01288 352340 

   Bude Library                                ……………………………………….0300 123 4111 

  Bude Tourist Information Centre      ………………………………...01288 354240 

  Cornwall Council   New County Hall  Truro  ……………….…….0300 123 4100 

  North Devon District Hospital  ………………………………………….01271 322577 

  Derriford Hospital  ………………………………………………………….. 01752 202082 

 South West Water  24 Hour Emergency Helpline                  0344 346 2020 

 Western Power…………Report Power Cut…………………………..0800 6783 105 

                                    Or ring 105 for free 
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ZUMBA GOLD – Low Impact 

Monday Mornings    10.00 – 11.00am   

             11.30—12.30 pm                                                                                                                           

   With Licenced Instructor Sharon Martin 

ZUMBA – Medium Intensity 

       Tuesdays 6.30 – 7.30pm                                    

Tel:  07805026364 /shazforty@hotmail.com   

 

           TABLE TENNIS 

                      Tuesday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

       Telephone Alan on 01288 382988 

 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

        2 Weekly   

 Telephone  Joan on 01288 381002 

 

DOG OBEDIENCE  

For details see separate advert in this issue 

Telephone Christine on 01288 381104 

 

       SHORT MAT BOWLS 

   Friday Afternoons from 2.00pm 

            Telephone Scott on 01288 381459 
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HIGHLY COMMENDED and each child receiving a box of chocolates 

         

 

        PADDINGTON 

               The Sanders Family 

ALSO HIGHLY COMMENDED  

  THE STEPHENS FAMILY OF WINTERLEAZE 

Disappointingly no child entered the decorated bicycle. 

Friends of Bridgerule organised  a successful  RAMBLE  AND BBQ 

Bridgerule Football Club held a very successful BINGO EVENING. 

mailto:/shazforty@hotmail.com
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    SKITTLE TOURNAMENT 

  12 teams took part in the skittle tournament. 

         Eventual winner:   Robs Wonders. 

       Rob and Julie Honey and Richard and Gill Heal. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Runners up:  The Twits.  Rose, Freda, Angela and Sheila! 

 

SCARECROW ENTRIES: 

 

 1st. £10. PUB TAXI 

Scott and Kathy Whatmore  

 

2nd.  £5. Mark and Sarah Poole 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

HIRE HALL from just £20 
        Small Kitchen £5 

     Large kitchen £10 

 
  BOOKING CLERK 
 Telephone: 01288 381350 
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Children’s Entries: 

    Victoria Sandwich: 

 Equal First:      Alice Chandler 

       Jasmine Master 

    Jam Tarts:        1st. Florence and Delilah Harris 

 Pizza Face:       1st. Alice Chandler 

 Necklace made out of Sweets:    1st.  Alice Chandler 

            Pizza Face:  1st Alice Chandler 

 Picture made out of Pasta:    

  1st.   Reuben Furse 

  1st.    Holly Price 

  1st     Alice Chandler 

  2nd   Laila George 

  2nd   Noah Furse 

  3rd   Elsie Stephens 

 Decorated Pebble: 

  1st    Florence Harris 

  1st    Alice Chandler 

  1st    Jasmin Masters 

  2nd   Reuben Furse 

  2nd   Harry Cholwill 

  2nd   Holly Price 

  3rd    Laila George 

  3rd    Mila Bickle 

 Painting: 

  1st  Harper Gliddon 

  1st  Harry Cholwill 

  2nd  Reuben Furse 

  2nd  Alice Chandler 

  3rd  Delilah Harris 

  3rd  Harper Gliddon 

Alice 

Heidi 

  Harry 
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Adults:  Craft 

 Floral Arrangement in Unusual Container:  

   1st.   Joan Marshall 

   2nd.  Lisa Beer 

Pot Plant. Flowering or non– flowering 

    1st.  Joan Marshall 

    2nd. Freda Lacey 

     3rd.  Lisa Beer 

Decorated Pebble: 

 1st.        Steve Steel 

 2nd.      Kathy Whatmore 

 3rd.       Gemma Furse 

Photography:  Beautiful Day 

 1st:       Steve Steel 

 2nd:      Lisa Beer 

Photography:  Favourite Pet 

            1st.       Lisa Beer 

 2nd.    Colin Cholwill 

Painting/Drawing 

 1st.      Joan Glessing 

 2nd.     Steve Steel 

Embroidery: 

 1st.      Joan Glessing 

 2nd      Christine Gee 

Crochet:    1st.    Rose Hitchings 

        2nd.  Joan Glessing           

Knitting:    1st.    Freda Lacey 

        2nd.  Joan Marshall 

        3rd.   Joan Glessing 
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                 THE BRIDGE INN                                  

Telephone 
  Pam or Gary  

 01288 381316 

 

      General Knowledge  Quiz          

        Every Sunday Evening   -  7.30pm 

Maximum of 6 per Team 

ALSO HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET 

Jammin Nights 

Mondays & Wednesdays 

From 8.00pm 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs  -   Large Play Runs                    Tel:   +44 01288 361680 
     Grooming Service                Email:             info@breezlyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                      Website:         www.breezelyn.co.uk       

   NEATE   FEET                   Claire & Simon Neate  DIPCFHP 

   For all your foot health needs  

   Professional footcare in the comfort of your own home 

   *       Painful Callus Reduced  *   Toenail Clipping 
   *       Ingrowing Toenails                      *   Painful corns removed 
   *       Paddings and Dressings              *   Verrucae Treatment 

   *       Reflexology           Contact:  07968232344/ 07870508867 
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SHORT & ABBOTT LTD 
Agricultural Engineers 

 

Sales, Service & Parts for all 
makes of Tractors  

 and Machinery and 
Garden Machinery 

 
Mill Road, Bridgerule, 

Holsworthy, Devon EX22 7EL 
Tel: 01288 381485 

   www.shortandabbott.co.uk 
shortandabbott@outlook.com 

 

 

WHEELCHAIR AVAILABLE 

 

If anyone has a family member or 

friend coming to stay who may 

be in need of a wheelchair for a 

short period.  The hall has one 

that can be made available.  

 

 Contact Sheila 01288 381350 or 

a member of the hall                       

committee. 
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Vegetables: 

 Carrots:       1st.     Colin Cholwill 

 Onions:        1st.    Chris Hitchings 

                     2nd.   Colin Cholwill 

             3rd.    Lisa Beer 

 Potatoes:    1st.    Chris Hitchings 

                   2nd.   Lisa Beer 

                 3rd.   Colin Cholwill   

           Runner Bean:          1st.    Lisa Beer 

    2nd.  Chris Hitchings 

    3rd.   Colin Cholwill 

 French Bean: 1st.    Chris Hitchings 

    2nd.   Lisa Beer 

 Beetroot:  1st. Chris Hitchings 

    2nd.   Colin Cholwill 

 Tomatoes: Cherry  1st.    Chris Hitchings 

    2nd.   Colin Cholwill 

 

 Tomatoes:  1st.    Chris Hitchings 

 

 3 other Vegetables:  1st.  Chris Hitchings 

        2nd. Colin Cholwill 

 Whopper:                    1st.  Lisa Beer  -    Cabbage 

        2nd  Colin Cholwill  - Beetroot 

        3rd  Chris Hitchings - Cucumber 

http://www.shortandabbott.co.uk
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REVEL WEEK RESULTS 

VILLAGE SHOW:   

 There were 63 Adult Entries and 29 Junior Entries. 

The overall Winner - Adults  Chris Hitchings accumulated  

 26 points and won the Perpetual Cup. 

 Runner-up Lisa Beer    24 points. 

The overall Winner of the Junior Entries  and accumulated 29 points was 

Alice Chandler.   

Main Results:   Adults 

Victoria Sandwich  1st.    Freda Lacey. 

    2nd.  Wendy Rimmer 

    3rd.   Lisa Beer 

Rock Buns   1st.   Lisa Beer 

    2nd. Freda Lacey 

    3rd.  Audrey Bewes 

 

Shortbread Biscuits:        1st.  Clarice Harris 

             2nd.  Chris Hitchings 
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Carpenter & Building Services 

No Job Too Small 

 Doors,  Kitchens,  Bathrooms, Tiling 

Sheds & Decking.    Property Maintenance 

Free Quotes—Full Insurance Cover   

Call Dave on:  01288 381507 or 07761 055071 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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 217 BUDE PUBLIC TRANSPORT 
This is the only service the 217 provides for the village now 

 
 BRIDGERULE - HOLSWORTHY BUS TIMETABLE 

 
  Bude      Holsworthy        BRIDGERULE        Red Post        Bude 
   
  12.50            13.15                     13.30                 13.35           13.50             
  Bude       Red Post            BRIDGERULE       Holsworthy     Bude 
  10.40           10.54                      10.59                 11.14            11.40 
   

IN COMMEMORATION OF ELIZABETH MACARTHUR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rose Hitchings is sat at the picnic table, recently purchased by the Parish 

Council to commemorate a famous lady, Elizabeth Macarthur. 

This lady, born Elizabeth Veale,  at Lodgeworthy in 1766.  She  later married 

a John Macarthur at St. Bridget’s Church and together they sailed to        

Australia and had huge success with the production of Merino sheep.   

Rose has done quite a lot of research on Elizabeth and felt that                    

Bridgerule’s famous lady should be recognised. A plaque has now been  

ordered to be attached to the picnic table. This  will contain some                   

important factual information about Bridgerule’s famous lady. 

If any Buzz reader would like to read more about Elizabeth, Rose will be 

happy to help you. 
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 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 
   NOTES 
 
Now that you are back from holiday, is it time 
to see that your passwords are worth it? Hope-
fully no one uses "password" as their password. Do try and include UPPER 
& lower case letters, and maybe a symbol, beyond a question mark, and a   
number or two. After all cyber crime is the thing nowadays. Why try theft or 
doorstep cons, when you can sit in front of the world's worst invention, your 
computer, and try to thieve money? 
 
The best form of password is 8 to 12 characters. With a number and symbol 
with upper and lower case letters, a 12 digit password would take a computer 
34,000 years to decode. Same pattern but only 10  digits the same machine, 
I'm told, would take 5 years. Only 6         characters-instantly. Frightening. 
You have to remember it as well ! 
 
The neighbourhood watch crime reports always make distressing   reading. 
Frequently a casual thief will just pick up anything left lying around - phone; 
jacket; handbag; wallet or car keys. With the latter all the criminal has to do 
is press the "open" button and see which vehicle responds ( as in New Tricks 
a night or two back.) With luck no person hiding inside.  
 
Devon and Cornwall continue to be one of the safest places to live work and 
visit in this country, with the second lowest crime rate in England. But the 
Alert doesn't say who is better. A lot of crime fell below the usual during the 
last two years of the pandemic. Since the return to almost normal life, the 
crime rate is rising again, but we are still second lowest in England. 
 
The police continue to watch for drug distribution and taking under the 
"County Lines" operation.  As always look after your stuff and look after 
your neighbours to keep yourselves crime free. 
Call 999 if it's happening now or 101 if later.                                               
Crimestoppers on     0800 555111 to give information anonymously. 
Don’t have nightmares! 
 

 

    John McDougall 

  Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 

   Telephone 01288 381237 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                              AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown   Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

     Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 

            Self Service Gas at Red Post     Tel: 01288 381306 

             Jewells Cross Service Station  Tel:  01288 381770  

  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 
MOTs Tel: 01288 381306 

Providing the very best in service for all your motoring needs 
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BRIDGERULES BUZZING COMMUNITY =  facebook page 

‘If you wish to promote an event in our village…                                          
want something …or maybe have something for sale’   

       Just let Stacey Hillier Cholwill know and she will      
  upload it on to our face book page’.     

       Stacey is on 01288 381843 or email her on shillier357@yahoo.co.uk 

WE ARE LOOKING FOR A PIANIST OR KEYBOARD PLAYER! 

 

The Tamarside Singers are a group of about 18, 

both male and female, who enjoy coming         

together on a regular basis to sing. 

Unfortunately at the moment we  have no        

permanent pianist. 

Our choir is led by Mr. Alan Quilter who is an accomplished musician. 

Tamarside sing popular classic songs, pop and religious and enjoy taking 

their songs to others. 

We practice on a Monday evening and our base is at the local Methodist 

Chapel. We sing at charity events, memory cafés, weddings and concerts. 

We are always eager to have new members. If you enjoy singing, just 

come along and try us out and hopefully you will want to join us on a   

regular basis. 

BUT at the moment we are without a regular accompanist.  Perhaps you 

have recently moved into our village and feel you may be able to help us 

or you know of a friend or acquaintance that can play for us. If so please         

contact Alan on 01288 382988 or Sheila on 01288 381350. We would love 

to hear from you. 

We are due to return to singing on September 12th at 7.30pm. 

https://au.fotolia.com/id/201911983
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SOME REVEL WEEK THOUGHTS! 

As a resident of Bridgerule, albeit only 16 years in the village, I would like 

to express my disappointment at the lack of support for the Revel Week 

activities.  The organizers did think and hoped that this year everyone 

would be eager to come together once again. The community spirit in the 

village is non-existent.  I always thought that if you moved to a village, it 

was to take part in village life.  The people that organise these events    

deserve all the backing they can get. 

Only 7 tables booked for Wine and Wisdom; the village hall is usually full 

for this event and so had to be cancelled.  The village show was a                   

reasonable success but out of the 60 adult entries, 3 people were            

responsible for 30 of those entries. I am sure there is a lot of talent in the 

village – this is your chance to show it off. 

The Car Treasure Hunt was welcomed by everyone but again there was 

only 10 entries. 12 teams took part in the Skittle Tournament.  Even with 

only 4 members per team people had to be cajoled into taking part. 

The bingo was a successful evening mainly due to the football team and 

their supporters. The ramble was a walking one this year due to new      

regulations regarding the use of red diesel in tractors.  It was well           

supported but not as popular as in previous years. 

Saturday’s family fun did not start until 3.45pm because of a lack of people 

at the start.  When it did begin the rounders proved very popular and the 

children pulled so hard on the tug o war rope that it broke completely in 

half!    

Any suggestions for different things for the Revel Week would be most 

welcome.  After all Revel Week is only once a year.   We need the support 

of the whole village and that means everyone who lives here.                      

EVERYONE!!   

The Jubilee celebrations were a great success why not the Revel? It does 

not bode well for the proposal to introduce a village shop. 

Joan Marshall 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-    
                                                                                                                                                                                            
John & Sylvia McDougall  - Uplands              P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                                           
Robert & Julie Honey -  South View  Chris & Rose Hitchings - The Hitching Post                   
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill                       
Angela  Brock—The Green                                   Mrs M. Field  - 10 Southfields                                  
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                         Bob and Ellie Mitchell - Littlebridge Meadows                                                                                       
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                          John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm               
Fred  & Shirley. Bond -The Green                        Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge       
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                  Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                                      
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                    Christine Gee  -  Southfields                                              
Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                       Bill & Margaret Eastcott- Littlebridge Farm                          
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House               Neville & Wendy Rimmer - Silverstone                                       
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown               Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                                  
Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross     Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                                                         
Joan & Michael Thornton- Atlanta                     Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                                                    
Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh      David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                
Gwynneth Cameron - Southfields                      Mrs. J Bowden  -  St. Catherines                         
Roger  Neep - Tamar House                                Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holsworthy                   
Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                               Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                        
Mervyn & Sylvia Lucas  - Bude                           Malcolm Newton –Southfields                            
Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park               Ian and Liz Dickson—Tackbear                           
Ruth Davis—Chilsworthy                                     Karen  Gliddon - Holsworthy                               
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows      Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                 
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                               Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                       
John & Carol Palmer - Holsworthy                     Julie Reddicliffe - Holsworthy                         
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton            Kevin & Leslie Bowditch - Littllebridge Meadows      
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                            Darren & Tasha Stephens - Sanctuary Lodge                                  
Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                      Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                                                                                  
Alison & Shaun Stenton - 4 Bridge Park           Heather Fraser -  The Green                        
Pete & Angela North - Kents View           Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                   
Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows       Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                     
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadow   Alan and Linda Weekes - Littlebridge  Meadow                        
Don & Georgina Hemmings Littlebridge Meadows    John and Michelle  Jardine  -                                 
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                             Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                       
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                 Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                  Shaun and Sonia - Elm Cottage                                                                                   
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                    Arron &  Georgina    - The Green                           
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                       Steve and Dee—Southfields                             
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows     June Roger—Springbank                                                     
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View            Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows                                
Alan  & Sally  - Watersedge                               Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                 
Mr. E. Tingley—Southfields                          Ben & Brenda Tole -                                               
Jane Leven   -  Little Bridge Gardens           Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                      
Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                 Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                       
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park            Helen Jayne— The Green                             
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude                 Scott & Kathy Whatmore  - Brooklands           
Will and Janine  -  Miishkan                              Graham & Claire Braund—Littlebridge Meadows   
Nigel and Crystal - Tackbear                             Barry & Lisa Lucas - Elmpark             
Friends of Bridgrule School           Phil & Doreen Elswood Cair Paraval           
Steve & Lorraine—Meadows Barn                 Mark & Sarah—Javad                          
Alex and Emily—The Old Paddock                  Winnie Westlake—Arthmead 
Rob & Carol Cox  - Willow Crest                      Richard & Leila Camp - 1 Meadow Biew 
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Water Fed Pole Window 
Cleaning System using                                
Heated  Purified Water 

Gutter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean                 
indoor windows 

 
All work carried out from 

ground level and fully insured 
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Torrington Mobile Library visiting Bridgerule 

 

SEPTEMBER 14TH 

OCTOBER 12TH 

 

Bridgerule Village Hall 14:00—14:30 

Bridgerule Uplands 14:40—15:20 

    Customers will be able to come on board the library van, individually or 
in their household bubbles, to choose books and other items. To make sure 

that there are enough books to go around we will be limiting borrowing 
to 5 items per person for the time being.   

 
   Face masks to be worn, everyone to use the hand sanitiser and observe 
social distancing rules when using the mobile library.  Returned books will 

be quarantined for 72 hours.   

ST BRIDGET’S CHURCH 

 

 

 

GIFT DAY 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL 

SATURDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER 2022 

FROM 2.30—4.00PM 

Tea and biscuits 
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Editorial Disclaimer 
The views, opinions, positions or strategies expressed by the authors and those 
providing comments are theirs alone, and do not necessarily reflect the views, opin-
ions, positions or strategies of The Buzz or anyone involved in the publication 
thereof. The Buzz makes no representations as to accuracy, completeness, correct-
ness, suitability, or validity of any information in this publication and will not be 
liable for any errors, omissions, or delays in this information or any losses, injuries, 
or damages arising. The Buzz reserves the right to edit or alter in any manner it sees 
fit comments that it, in its sole discretion, deems to be obscene, offensive,          
defamatory, threatening, in violation of trademark, copyright or other laws, or is 
otherwise unacceptable. 

     

 BUDE AND DISTRICT 

 

 Neetside Community Centre 

 Bude 

            Cornwall   EX238LB. 

 

Telephone:  01288 355007 

Website: ageconcernbudedistrict.org 

 

To anyone who may like to help! 

 

Age Concern would welcome any volunteers who may live in our parish 

and feel that they would like to become a car-driver for them.  This is to 

take prospective clients to their medical appointments.   

 

Car drivers will get paid by their client a said sum and Age Concern make 

a top up payment for fuel if appropriate. 

 

If anyone is interested please contact the above telephone number for 

more details. 
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  Humphrey Pullar 
                               PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                                   NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

           Smoke Testing Appliance Servicing 

                          Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                           Mob: 07984406290 
      email:  humphreysweep@mac.com        Proud to be of service 
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BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP SALE               

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 3RD FROM 1.30 PM 

    Tables can be booked from Sheila on 01288 381350                  
at a cost of £5 each 

 
  Light Refreshments will be available 
     Traders can arrive from 12.30pm. 

 

If you have any contributions for our Table Top, with all profits made 

going to our Village Hall Funds please bring them on the morning of 

the sale or contact the above number Christine on 01288 381033 

 

 

 

 

AFTER-SCHOOL CHILDCARE NEEDED 

We are looking for someone local, reliable and kind to help 
with after-school pick-ups and care (approximately 3pm - 5pm) for 
our 5-year-old son from Bridgerule primary.  

This will be 2-3 days per week, starting in September. Competitive 
hourly rate offered.  

Please call Emily on 07920 516 775 with any questions.  
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

First of all may I thank those that did help to arrange or attend our Revel 

Week of Events this year.  I was disappointed that the Wine and Wisdom 

did not happen due to lack of interest.   Quite a few new homes  have or 

are being built meaning quite a few new residents are coming to live in the 

village.  Hopefully If we  combine these  with those who are always ready 

to take part, perhaps next year will see a greater  enthusiasm for  our     

village events.    

The Play Park I am pleased to say is now  complete.  It is  already being  

enjoyed by local children and those on short visits to our village, which is 

very pleasing.  All we want now is for  everyone to show their respect  for 

it! 

It is hoped that a planning application regarding our Community Shop will 

be presented to Torridge District Council in a few weeks. 

If you wish to have something reported in our Village  Newsletter please let 

the editor know by the 20th October to be in time for the next issue. This 

can be personal or something which may be of interest to other readers. 

Perhaps something you would like sold or event  advertised. 

Sheila Cholwill  - Editor 

E-mail sheilacholwill@btinternet.com           Telephone 01288 381350 

DOG MESS WARNING PLEASE READ! 

We have enough dog bins around our village of 

Bridgerule for all dog owners to make use of them! 

There is no need for dog mess to be continually 

found by the river bank or in the village hall car 

park. If you are walking the dog and it does a poo it is your duty to 

pick it up and bin it.  If not be prepared to receive a fine! 
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